

ĐỀ THI HỌC KỲ I – 2019/2020 ĐỀ CHẤM

Name:

Ex I. Find the word which has a different sound in the underlined part.

1. A. populateded B. loadeded C. harvesteded D. liveded
2. A. community B. compututer C. custom D. museum

Ex II. Find the word which has a different stress pattern from the others.

1. A. preserve B. ritual C. incense D. fortune
2. A. magician B. attention C. politician D. suggestion

Ex III. Circle the best answer A, B, C or D.

1. Love market festival is a special event in Ha Giang. It is _____ annually
A. made B. prepared C. held D. published
2. At the Mid-Autumn Festival, kids can sing, dance, and enjoy moon-cakes. _____, every child likes it very much.
A. However B. Moreover C. Because D. Therefore
3. In Vietnam, you _____ take a deep bow as you do in Japan.
A. mustn't B. don't have to C. shouldn't D. can't
4. Raising cattle and poultry plays _____ essential part in _____ life of some ethnic peoples in mountains.
A. a-the B. the-an C. an-the D. the-the
5. When Cinderella _____ housework, her step mothers and step daughters _____ to the party.
A. was doing/ went B. done/ were going C. does/ go D. did/ were going

Ex IV. Fill in the blank with the correct form of the given word. (4 points)

1. Sitting all day in front of the computer can cause health problems such as eye-tiredness and (**obese**)
2. help can be more easily obtained in the city than in the countryside. (**medicine**)
3. Nomadic people can't live in a place because they have to move to look for new pastures for their cattle. (**permanent**)
4. Some ethnic groups like the Tay, Hmong, Yao live mostly in the regions in the north. (**mountain**)

Ex V. Find one mistake in each sentence and correct it.

1. Annie usually gets up more early than her roomates.
2. Do you fancy to come on a day trip to Bath next Saturday?
3. I was helping my mum setting the table around 7 p.m. yesterday evening.

Ex VII. Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Viet Nam is a multicultural country with 54 ethnic groups. The Viet (Kinh) people account for 86% of the country's population and mainly live the Red River delta, the central coastal delta, the Mekong delta and major cities. The (1) 53 ethnic minority groups, totaling over 8 million people, are scattered over (2) areas (covering two-thirds of the country's territory) spreading from the North to the South. Among ethnic minorities, the (3) populated are Tay, Thai, Muong, Hoa, Khmer, Nung with a population of around 1 million each, while the least populated are Brau, Roman, Odu with several hundred people each. The Viet people (4)

..... in establishing their country right in the 10th century. The Cham people once boasted the flourishing culture early in the history. The Tay, Nung and Khmer peoples reached high levels of development with the presence of various social levels.

1. A. other B. another C. others D. anothers
2. A. mountain B. mountainous C. mountaineer D. mountaining
3. A. much B. many C. most D. more
4. A. managed B. achieved C. succeeded D. conquered

Ex VIII. Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D

Ruou can, also known as tube wine in English, is a unique drink that can be found in the mountainous regions of Central Vietnam like Tay Nguyen. It's made from rice and other herbs. The recipe differs in various ethnic minorities groups depending on what is available in their surroundings. The ingredients are kept in a ceramic jar for a month. Using a thin bamboo straw, people drink *ruou can* directly from the jar. This drink is commonly served during a special celebration such as weddings, New Year festivals ... People often gather around the wine jar and drink together while singing and dancing. It's considered an honour in many ethnic groups to be offered this kind of rice wine.

1. *What are the ingredients of ruou can?*

- | | |
|-------------------------------|--------------------------|
| A. Medical herbs | B. Some kinds of rice |
| C. Rice and some local plants | D. Rice and woody plants |

2. *Which of the following is TRUE about the recipe of ruou can?*

- A. This kind of wine is made in one month.
- B. The ingredients are kept in a jar made of metal.
- C. The recipe of *ruou can* in every area is the same.
- D. People have to buy ingredients from other regions to make *ruou can*.

3. *According to the writer, when do mountainous residents drink ruou can?*

- A. Before singing and dancing.
- B. Every one month.
- C. When they climb to a mountain.
- D. When they celebrate special events.

4. *Which of the following is NOT stated in the passage?*

- A. People drink *ruou can* from the same jar.
- B. *Ruou can* is sold around the country.
- C. *Ruou can* is usually made in mountainous regions.
- D. Being served *ruou can* is an honour.

Ex IX. Finish each of the following sentences

1. We must pay the bill at once.

→ The bill

2. We arrived too late to see him off.

→ We didn't

3. In spite of his age, Mr. Mike runs 5 miles every morning.

→ Although

4. Hoa enjoys reading novels and history books.

→ Hoa is keen